
PARK COMMITTEE MINTUES 

TOUR OF BOAT LANDINGS 

MAY 20, 2010 

 

The Park Committee of the Grant County Board of Supervisors met on May 20, 2010 at the 

Administration Building to participate in the tour of the Boat Landings in Grant County. 

 

Ivan Farness called the meeting to order.  Vern Lewison, seconded by Don Splinter, made a motion that 

the meeting was in compliance with open meeting law.  Motion carried. 

 

Members present:  Ivan Farness, Chair, Don Splinter, Grant Loy, Vern Lewison, Bob Scallon, John Patcle. 

 

Vern Lewison, seconded by Don Splinter, made a motion to approve the agenda.  Motion carried. 

 

The following boat landings were toured: 

 

  Blue River Area looks good, landing need dredging. 

 

  Boscobel Some parking issues have been resolved.   

    Have extra waste from canoe groups. 

    Sign in the water, (no one knows were this sign is located) has a      

                                                                 misspelled name. 

    Inlet to boat landing need’s dredging. 

 

  Woodman Need some rock by boat ramp and fill in hole’s on bank where the River  

                                                                  Access men mow. 

 

  Millville  Need some gravel in parking lot. 

 

  Bridgeport OK. 

 

  Wyalusing Dead tree’s cut. 

                                                          Clean up work hasn’t started on boat ramp yet. 

 

  Glen Haven Look’s good. 

 

  McCarthy Look’s good. 

 

  Potosi  Everything is OK. 

 

  Banfield Need sign work. 

 



  OLeary’s Three poles on floating dock need concrete poured around to hold in  

                                                                   place. 

    Al Jansen handed out a sheet of concerns regarding this boat Landing,  

                                                                   reads as follows. 

 

 May 20, 2010 

 

1. Floating Dock.  I talked to DNR more than a year ago, and they mailed a document that 

allows pouring concrete around the poles.  I gave them to Paul Thares, and he told me that 

is taken care of, but he wants to do the Wyalusing Boat Ramp first.  I haven’t seen 

anything from Paul, pertaining to the O’Leary’s floating dock. 

2. Dumpsters at Grant County Park @ O’Leary’s.  We always had one dumpster at O’Leary’s 

for seven months each year.  Jamestown always paid the bill first during the summer, and 

then billed 50% to Grant County, and the other 50% billed to the Barge owner.  We always 

got reimbursed from the County and the Barge owner. 

 

     Last year Attorney Dave Leifker, representing Dubuque Conservation Society, requested a 2nd 

dumpster over by the Dam.  He said he would pay for the 2nd Dumpster, but he only paid for 2 months.  

Jamestown paid the balance. 

 

     Where do we go from here?  Should we bill Grant County?  Should we remove the 2nd dumpster? 

 

    Please respond in writing. 

 

Sincerely 

Alan A. Jansen, Jamestown Town Clerk 

 

Adjournment:  Bob Scallon, seconded by Vern Lewison, made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion 

carried. 

 

 


